Judicial Appointments and Conduct Ombudsman 
9.53, 9th Floor, the Tower 
102 Petty France 
London 
SW1H 9AJ  
Telephone: 020 3334 2900

Email: headofoffice@jaco.gsi.gov.uk 

Madam/Sir,
Regarding:  Wolverhampton Crown Court, A20160125
HMCTS have provided your address. I asked HMCTS to consider the constitution of the panel sitting in my recent court case of the 1st June; as The Dog was at the centre of my case, I asked if the panel could be free of dog-lovers or ‘canophiles’; Judge Burbridge QC stated that “we can try to obtain such a composition.”

During the trial, Judge Michael Challinor, chairing the panel, made remarks that strongly suggested he was ‘canophillic’ or ‘pro-dog’; subsequently I complained to the court and the HMCTS concerning this apparent bias. I considered that the listing of the panel was an administrative matter, hence my complaint to the HMCTS; the HMCTS, though, despite Judge Burbridge’ use of the pronoun ‘we’, consider that the matter is one of a strictly judicial nature – that is , it is Judge Bubridge’ responsibility, hence the referral to your good self.
I hope that my preamble makes the situation clear. I am not at all content with my treatment at the hands of the Wolverhampton Court (or, for that matter, at Walsall Magistrates’); I desire at least a fresh hearing as the Court, with this first conviction (if making one’s way down, the rather steep, Collis Street at over thirty miles per hour forty years ago is put to one side) has unfairly dealt a catastrophic blow to my reputation, earnings and prospects; it seems to have acted either in a negligent  or indeed a purely spiteful manner by allowing officials to appoint a known canophile to chair a panel which has  returned an absurd verdict, without evidence of guilt.
I ask that this wrong be made right.

Yours faithfully,

David William Austin

mail@dwaustin.net
